**[MS-SQLXQUERY]:**

**SQL XQuery Standards Support Document**

Intellectual Property Rights Notice for Open Specifications Documentation

* **Technical Documentation.** Microsoft publishes Open Specifications documentation (“this documentation”) for protocols, file formats, data portability, computer languages, and standards support. Additionally, overview documents cover inter-protocol relationships and interactions.
* **Copyrights**. This documentation is covered by Microsoft copyrights. Regardless of any other terms that are contained in the terms of use for the Microsoft website that hosts this documentation, you can make copies of it in order to develop implementations of the technologies that are described in this documentation and can distribute portions of it in your implementations that use these technologies or in your documentation as necessary to properly document the implementation. You can also distribute in your implementation, with or without modification, any schemas, IDLs, or code samples that are included in the documentation. This permission also applies to any documents that are referenced in the Open Specifications documentation.
* **No Trade Secrets**. Microsoft does not claim any trade secret rights in this documentation.
* **Patents**. Microsoft has patents that might cover your implementations of the technologies described in the Open Specifications documentation. Neither this notice nor Microsoft's delivery of this documentation grants any licenses under those patents or any other Microsoft patents. However, a given Open Specifications document might be covered by the Microsoft [Open Specifications Promise](http://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=214445) or the [Microsoft Community Promise](http://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=214448). If you would prefer a written license, or if the technologies described in this documentation are not covered by the Open Specifications Promise or Community Promise, as applicable, patent licenses are available by contacting [iplg@microsoft.com](mailto:iplg@microsoft.com).
* **License Programs**. To see all of the protocols in scope under a specific license program and the associated patents, visit the [Patent Map](https://msdn.microsoft.com/en-us/openspecifications/dn750984).
* **Trademarks**. The names of companies and products contained in this documentation might be covered by trademarks or similar intellectual property rights. This notice does not grant any licenses under those rights. For a list of Microsoft trademarks, visit [www.microsoft.com/trademarks](http://www.microsoft.com/trademarks).
* **Fictitious Names**. The example companies, organizations, products, domain names, email addresses, logos, people, places, and events that are depicted in this documentation are fictitious. No association with any real company, organization, product, domain name, email address, logo, person, place, or event is intended or should be inferred.

**Reservation of Rights**. All other rights are reserved, and this notice does not grant any rights other than as specifically described above, whether by implication, estoppel, or otherwise.

**Tools**. The Open Specifications documentation does not require the use of Microsoft programming tools or programming environments in order for you to develop an implementation. If you have access to Microsoft programming tools and environments, you are free to take advantage of them. Certain Open Specifications documents are intended for use in conjunction with publicly available standards specifications and network programming art and, as such, assume that the reader either is familiar with the aforementioned material or has immediate access to it.

**Support.** For questions and support, please contact [dochelp@microsoft.com](mailto:dochelp@microsoft.com).

**Revision Summary**

| Date | Revision History | Revision Class | Comments |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 11/3/2011 | 0.1 | New | Released new document. |
| 1/19/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 2/23/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 3/27/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 5/24/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 6/29/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 7/16/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 10/8/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 10/23/2012 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 3/26/2013 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 6/11/2013 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 8/8/2013 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 12/5/2013 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 2/11/2014 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 5/20/2014 | 0.1 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 5/10/2016 | 1.0 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 8/16/2017 | 1.0 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |

Table of Contents

[1 Introduction 10](#_Toc490486534)

[1.1 Glossary 10](#_Toc490486535)

[1.2 References 10](#_Toc490486536)

[1.2.1 Normative References 10](#_Toc490486537)

[1.2.2 Informative References 11](#_Toc490486538)

[1.3 Microsoft Implementations 11](#_Toc490486539)

[1.4 Standards Support Requirements 11](#_Toc490486540)

[1.5 Notation 11](#_Toc490486541)

[2 Standards Support Statements 12](#_Toc490486542)

[2.1 Normative Variations 12](#_Toc490486543)

[2.1.1 Data Model Items 12](#_Toc490486544)

[2.1.1.1 [XDM/2] Section 1 Introduction 12](#_Toc490486545)

[2.1.1.2 Concepts 12](#_Toc490486546)

[2.1.1.2.1 [XDM/2] Section 2.4 Document Order 12](#_Toc490486547)

[2.1.1.3 Data Model Construction 12](#_Toc490486548)

[2.1.1.3.1 [XDM/2] Section 3 Data Model Construction 12](#_Toc490486549)

[2.1.1.3.2 [XDM/2] Section 3.1 Direct Construction 12](#_Toc490486550)

[2.1.1.3.3 [XDM/2] Section 3.2 Construction from an Infoset 12](#_Toc490486551)

[2.1.1.3.4 [XDM/2] Section 3.3 Construction from a PSVI 12](#_Toc490486552)

[2.1.1.3.5 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1 Mapping PSVI Additions to Node Properties 12](#_Toc490486553)

[2.1.1.3.6 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.1 Element and Attribute Node Type Names 13](#_Toc490486554)

[2.1.1.3.7 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.2 Typed Value Determination 13](#_Toc490486555)

[2.1.1.3.8 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.3 Relationship Between Typed Value and String Value 13](#_Toc490486556)

[2.1.1.3.9 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.4 Pattern Facets 13](#_Toc490486557)

[2.1.1.3.10 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.3 QNames and NOTATIONS 13](#_Toc490486558)

[2.1.1.4 Accessors 13](#_Toc490486559)

[2.1.1.4.1 [XDM/2] Section5 Accessors 13](#_Toc490486560)

[2.1.1.5 Nodes 13](#_Toc490486561)

[2.1.1.5.1 [XDM/2] Section 6.2.4 Construction from a PSVI 13](#_Toc490486562)

[2.1.1.5.2 [XDM/2] Section 6.4 Namespace Nodes 13](#_Toc490486563)

[2.1.1.6 Conformance 13](#_Toc490486564)

[2.1.1.6.1 [XDM/2] Section 7 Conformance 13](#_Toc490486565)

[2.1.2 Basics 14](#_Toc490486566)

[2.1.2.1 Expression Context 14](#_Toc490486567)

[2.1.2.1.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.1.1 Static Context 14](#_Toc490486568)

[2.1.2.1.1.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Appendix C.1 Static Context Components 14](#_Toc490486569)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.1 XPath 1.0 Compatibility Mode 14](#_Toc490486570)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.2 Statically Known Namespaces 14](#_Toc490486571)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.3 Default Function Namespace 14](#_Toc490486572)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.4 In-Scope Schema Types 14](#_Toc490486573)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.5 In-Scope Element Declarations 14](#_Toc490486574)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.6 In-Scope Attribute Declarations 14](#_Toc490486575)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.7 In-Scope Variables 14](#_Toc490486576)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.8 Function Signatures 14](#_Toc490486577)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.9 Statically Known Collations 15](#_Toc490486578)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.10 Default Collation 15](#_Toc490486579)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.11 Construction Mode 15](#_Toc490486580)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.12 Ordering Mode 15](#_Toc490486581)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.13 Default Order for Empty Sequences 15](#_Toc490486582)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.14 Boundary-Space Policy 15](#_Toc490486583)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.15 Copy-Namespaces Mode 15](#_Toc490486584)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.16 Base URI 15](#_Toc490486585)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.17 Statically Known Documents 15](#_Toc490486586)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.18 Statically Known Collections 15](#_Toc490486587)

[2.1.2.1.1.1.19 Statically Known Default Collection Type 15](#_Toc490486588)

[2.1.2.1.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.1.2 Dynamic Context 16](#_Toc490486589)

[2.1.2.1.2.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Appendix C.2 Dynamic Context Components 16](#_Toc490486590)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.1 Variable Values 16](#_Toc490486591)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.2 Function Implementations 16](#_Toc490486592)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.3 Current dateTime 16](#_Toc490486593)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.4 Implicit Timezone 16](#_Toc490486594)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.5 Available Documents 16](#_Toc490486595)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.6 Available Collections 16](#_Toc490486596)

[2.1.2.1.2.1.7 Default Collection 16](#_Toc490486597)

[2.1.2.2 Processing Model 16](#_Toc490486598)

[2.1.2.2.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.1 Data Model Generation 16](#_Toc490486599)

[2.1.2.2.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.2 Schema Import Processing 16](#_Toc490486600)

[2.1.2.2.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.3.1 Expression Processing - Static Analysis Phase 16](#_Toc490486601)

[2.1.2.2.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.3.2 Expression Processing - Dynamic Evaluation Phase 16](#_Toc490486602)

[2.1.2.2.5 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.4 Serialization 17](#_Toc490486603)

[2.1.2.2.6 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.5 Consistency Constraints 17](#_Toc490486604)

[2.1.2.3 Error Handling 17](#_Toc490486605)

[2.1.2.3.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.1 Kinds of Errors 17](#_Toc490486606)

[2.1.2.3.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.2 Identifying and Reporting Errors 17](#_Toc490486607)

[2.1.2.3.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.3 Handling Dynamic Errors 17](#_Toc490486608)

[2.1.2.3.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.4 Errors and Optimization 17](#_Toc490486609)

[2.1.2.4 Concepts 17](#_Toc490486610)

[2.1.2.4.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.1 Document Order 17](#_Toc490486611)

[2.1.2.4.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.2 Atomization 17](#_Toc490486612)

[2.1.2.4.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.3 Effective Boolean Value 17](#_Toc490486613)

[2.1.2.4.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.4 Input Sources 18](#_Toc490486614)

[2.1.2.4.5 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.5 URI Literals 18](#_Toc490486615)

[2.1.2.5 Types 18](#_Toc490486616)

[2.1.2.5.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.1 Predefined Schema Types 18](#_Toc490486617)

[2.1.2.5.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.3 SequenceType Syntax 18](#_Toc490486618)

[2.1.2.5.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4 SequenceType Matching 20](#_Toc490486619)

[2.1.2.5.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.1 Matching a Sequence Type and a Value 20](#_Toc490486620)

[2.1.2.5.5 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.2 Matching an Item Type and an Item 21](#_Toc490486621)

[2.1.2.5.6 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.3 Element Test 21](#_Toc490486622)

[2.1.2.5.7 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.4 Schema Element Test 21](#_Toc490486623)

[2.1.2.5.8 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.5 Attribute Test 21](#_Toc490486624)

[2.1.2.5.9 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.6 Schema Attribute Test 21](#_Toc490486625)

[2.1.3 Data Types 21](#_Toc490486626)

[2.1.3.1 XSD Types 21](#_Toc490486627)

[2.1.3.1.1 xs:ID 21](#_Toc490486628)

[2.1.3.1.2 xs:IDREF 21](#_Toc490486629)

[2.1.3.1.3 xs:untypedAtomic 21](#_Toc490486630)

[2.1.3.1.4 xs:untyped 21](#_Toc490486631)

[2.1.3.1.5 xs:NOTATION 21](#_Toc490486632)

[2.1.3.1.6 xs:yearMonthDuration 22](#_Toc490486633)

[2.1.3.1.7 xs:dayTimeDuration 22](#_Toc490486634)

[2.1.3.1.8 xs:IDREFS 22](#_Toc490486635)

[2.1.3.2 Casting Primitive Type to Primitive Type 22](#_Toc490486636)

[2.1.4 Expressions 22](#_Toc490486637)

[2.1.4.1 Expression Syntax 22](#_Toc490486638)

[2.1.4.1.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3 Expressions 22](#_Toc490486639)

[2.1.4.1.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1 Primary Expressions 23](#_Toc490486640)

[2.1.4.1.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.1 Literals 23](#_Toc490486641)

[2.1.4.1.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.2 Variable References 24](#_Toc490486642)

[2.1.4.1.5 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.3 Parenthesized Expressions 24](#_Toc490486643)

[2.1.4.1.6 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.4 Context Item Expression 24](#_Toc490486644)

[2.1.4.1.7 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.5 Function Calls 24](#_Toc490486645)

[2.1.4.1.8 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2 Path Expressions 24](#_Toc490486646)

[2.1.4.1.9 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.1 Steps 25](#_Toc490486647)

[2.1.4.1.10 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.1.1 Axes 25](#_Toc490486648)

[2.1.4.1.11 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.1.2 Node Tests 25](#_Toc490486649)

[2.1.4.1.12 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.2 Predicates 26](#_Toc490486650)

[2.1.4.1.13 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.3 Unabbreviated Syntax 26](#_Toc490486651)

[2.1.4.1.14 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.4 Abbreviated Syntax 26](#_Toc490486652)

[2.1.4.1.15 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.3.1 Constructing Sequences 26](#_Toc490486653)

[2.1.4.1.16 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.3.2 Filter Expressions 27](#_Toc490486654)

[2.1.4.1.17 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.3.3 Combining Node Sequences 27](#_Toc490486655)

[2.1.4.1.18 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.4 Arithmetic Expressions 27](#_Toc490486656)

[2.1.4.1.19 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5 Comparison Expressions 28](#_Toc490486657)

[2.1.4.1.20 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5.1 Value Comparisons 28](#_Toc490486658)

[2.1.4.1.21 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5.2 General Comparisons 28](#_Toc490486659)

[2.1.4.1.22 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5.3 Node Comparisons 28](#_Toc490486660)

[2.1.4.1.23 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.6 Logical Expressions 28](#_Toc490486661)

[2.1.4.1.24 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7 Constructors 29](#_Toc490486662)

[2.1.4.1.25 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1 Direct Element Constructors 30](#_Toc490486663)

[2.1.4.1.26 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.1 Attributes 31](#_Toc490486664)

[2.1.4.1.27 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.2 Namespace Declaration Attributes 31](#_Toc490486665)

[2.1.4.1.28 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.3 Content 31](#_Toc490486666)

[2.1.4.1.29 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.4 Boundary Whitespace 31](#_Toc490486667)

[2.1.4.1.30 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.2 Other Direct Constructors 31](#_Toc490486668)

[2.1.4.1.31 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3 Computed Constructors 32](#_Toc490486669)

[2.1.4.1.32 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.1 Computed Element Constructors 32](#_Toc490486670)

[2.1.4.1.33 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.2 Computed Attribute Constructors 32](#_Toc490486671)

[2.1.4.1.34 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.3 Document Node Constructors 32](#_Toc490486672)

[2.1.4.1.35 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.4 Text Node Constructors 32](#_Toc490486673)

[2.1.4.1.36 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.5 Computed Processing Instruction Constructors 33](#_Toc490486674)

[2.1.4.1.37 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.6 Computed Comment Constructors 33](#_Toc490486675)

[2.1.4.1.38 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.4 In-scope Namespaces of a Constructed Element 33](#_Toc490486676)

[2.1.4.1.39 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8 FLWOR Expressions 33](#_Toc490486677)

[2.1.4.1.40 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8.1 For and Let Clauses 34](#_Toc490486678)

[2.1.4.1.41 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8.2 Where Clause 34](#_Toc490486679)

[2.1.4.1.42 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8.3 Order By and Return Clauses 34](#_Toc490486680)

[2.1.4.1.43 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.9 Ordered and Unordered Expressions 34](#_Toc490486681)

[2.1.4.1.44 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.10 Conditional Expressions 35](#_Toc490486682)

[2.1.4.1.45 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.11 Quantified Expressions 35](#_Toc490486683)

[2.1.4.1.46 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.1 Instance Of 35](#_Toc490486684)

[2.1.4.1.47 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.2 Typeswitch 35](#_Toc490486685)

[2.1.4.1.48 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.3 Cast 36](#_Toc490486686)

[2.1.4.1.49 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.4 Castable 36](#_Toc490486687)

[2.1.4.1.50 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.5 Constructor Functions 36](#_Toc490486688)

[2.1.4.1.51 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.6 Treat 36](#_Toc490486689)

[2.1.4.1.52 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.13 Validate Expressions 36](#_Toc490486690)

[2.1.4.1.53 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.14 Extension Expressions 37](#_Toc490486691)

[2.1.4.1.54 [XQuery1.0/2] Appendix A.1 EBNF 37](#_Toc490486692)

[2.1.4.2 Modules and Prologs 37](#_Toc490486693)

[2.1.4.2.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4 Modules and Prologs 37](#_Toc490486694)

[2.1.4.2.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.1 Version Declaration 38](#_Toc490486695)

[2.1.4.2.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.2 Module Declaration 38](#_Toc490486696)

[2.1.4.2.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.3 Boundary-space Declaration 39](#_Toc490486697)

[2.1.4.2.5 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.4 Default Collation Declaration 39](#_Toc490486698)

[2.1.4.2.6 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.5 Base URI Declaration 39](#_Toc490486699)

[2.1.4.2.7 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.6 Construction Declaration 39](#_Toc490486700)

[2.1.4.2.8 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.7 Ordering Mode Declaration 39](#_Toc490486701)

[2.1.4.2.9 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.8 Empty Order Declaration 39](#_Toc490486702)

[2.1.4.2.10 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.9 Copy-Namespaces Declaration 39](#_Toc490486703)

[2.1.4.2.11 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.10 Schema Import 40](#_Toc490486704)

[2.1.4.2.12 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.11 Module Import 40](#_Toc490486705)

[2.1.4.2.13 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.12 Namespace Declaration 40](#_Toc490486706)

[2.1.4.2.14 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.13 Default Namespace Declaration 40](#_Toc490486707)

[2.1.4.2.15 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.14 Variable Declaration 40](#_Toc490486708)

[2.1.4.2.16 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.15 Function Declaration 41](#_Toc490486709)

[2.1.4.2.17 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.16 Option Declaration 41](#_Toc490486710)

[2.1.5 Operators 41](#_Toc490486711)

[2.1.5.1 Numeric Operators 41](#_Toc490486712)

[2.1.5.1.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.2.4 op:numeric-divide 41](#_Toc490486713)

[2.1.5.1.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.2.5 op:numeric-integer-divide 42](#_Toc490486714)

[2.1.5.2 String Operators 42](#_Toc490486715)

[2.1.5.3 anyURI Operators 42](#_Toc490486716)

[2.1.5.4 Boolean Operators 42](#_Toc490486717)

[2.1.5.4.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 9.2.2 op:boolean-less-than 42](#_Toc490486718)

[2.1.5.4.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 9.2.3 op:boolean-greater-than 42](#_Toc490486719)

[2.1.5.5 Durations, Dates, and Times Operators 42](#_Toc490486720)

[2.1.5.5.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.1 op:yearMonthDuration-less-than 42](#_Toc490486721)

[2.1.5.5.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.2 op:yearMonthDuration-greater-than 42](#_Toc490486722)

[2.1.5.5.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.3 op:dayTimeDuration-less-than 42](#_Toc490486723)

[2.1.5.5.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.4 op:dayTimeDuration-greater-than 42](#_Toc490486724)

[2.1.5.5.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.6 op:dateTime-equal 42](#_Toc490486725)

[2.1.5.5.6 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.8 op:dateTime-greater-than 42](#_Toc490486726)

[2.1.5.5.7 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.9 op:date-equal 43](#_Toc490486727)

[2.1.5.5.8 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.10 op:date-less-than 43](#_Toc490486728)

[2.1.5.5.9 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.12 op:time-equal 43](#_Toc490486729)

[2.1.5.5.10 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.1 op:add-yearMonthDurations 43](#_Toc490486730)

[2.1.5.5.11 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.2 op:subtract-yearMonthDurations 43](#_Toc490486731)

[2.1.5.5.12 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.3 op:multiply-yearMonthDuration 43](#_Toc490486732)

[2.1.5.5.13 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.4 op:divide-yearMonthDuration 43](#_Toc490486733)

[2.1.5.5.14 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.5 op:divide-yearMonthDuration-by-yearMonthDuration 43](#_Toc490486734)

[2.1.5.5.15 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.6 op:add-dayTimeDurations 43](#_Toc490486735)

[2.1.5.5.16 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.7 op:subtract-dayTimeDurations 43](#_Toc490486736)

[2.1.5.5.17 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.8 op:multiply-dayTimeDuration 43](#_Toc490486737)

[2.1.5.5.18 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.9 op:divide-dayTimeDuration 43](#_Toc490486738)

[2.1.5.5.19 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.10 op:divide-dayTimeDuration-by-dayTimeDuration 44](#_Toc490486739)

[2.1.5.5.20 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.4 op:add-yearMonthDuration-to-dateTime 44](#_Toc490486740)

[2.1.5.5.21 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.5 op:add-dayTimeDuration-to-dateTime 44](#_Toc490486741)

[2.1.5.5.22 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.6 op:subtract-yearMonthDuration-from-dateTime 44](#_Toc490486742)

[2.1.5.5.23 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.7 op:subtract-dayTimeDuration-from-dateTime 44](#_Toc490486743)

[2.1.5.5.24 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.8 op:add-yearMonthDuration-to-date 44](#_Toc490486744)

[2.1.5.5.25 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.9 op:add-dayTimeDuration-to-date 44](#_Toc490486745)

[2.1.5.5.26 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.10 op:subtract-yearMonthDuration-from-date 44](#_Toc490486746)

[2.1.5.5.27 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.11 op:subtract-dayTimeDuration-from-date 44](#_Toc490486747)

[2.1.5.5.28 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.12 op:add-dayTimeDuration-to-time 45](#_Toc490486748)

[2.1.5.5.29 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.13 op:subtract-dayTimeDuration-from-time 45](#_Toc490486749)

[2.1.5.6 Notation Operators 45](#_Toc490486750)

[2.1.5.6.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 13.1.1 op:NOTATION-equal 45](#_Toc490486751)

[2.1.5.7 Sequences Operators 45](#_Toc490486752)

[2.1.5.7.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.2 op:union 45](#_Toc490486753)

[2.1.5.7.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.3 op:intersect 45](#_Toc490486754)

[2.1.5.7.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.4 op:except 45](#_Toc490486755)

[2.1.5.7.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.1 op:to 45](#_Toc490486756)

[2.1.5.8 Context 45](#_Toc490486757)

[2.1.6 Functions 45](#_Toc490486758)

[2.1.6.1 Accessors 45](#_Toc490486759)

[2.1.6.1.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.1 fn:node-name 45](#_Toc490486760)

[2.1.6.1.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.2 fn:nilled 46](#_Toc490486761)

[2.1.6.1.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.3 fn:string 46](#_Toc490486762)

[2.1.6.1.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.5 fn:base-uri 46](#_Toc490486763)

[2.1.6.1.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.6 fn:document-uri 46](#_Toc490486764)

[2.1.6.2 Numeric Functions 46](#_Toc490486765)

[2.1.6.2.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.1 fn:abs 46](#_Toc490486766)

[2.1.6.2.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.2 fn:ceiling 46](#_Toc490486767)

[2.1.6.2.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.3 fn:floor 46](#_Toc490486768)

[2.1.6.2.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.4 fn:round 46](#_Toc490486769)

[2.1.6.2.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.5 fn:round-half-to-even 47](#_Toc490486770)

[2.1.6.3 String Functions 47](#_Toc490486771)

[2.1.6.3.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.2.1 fn:codepoints-to-string 47](#_Toc490486772)

[2.1.6.3.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.2.2 fn:string-to-codepoints 47](#_Toc490486773)

[2.1.6.3.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.3.2 fn:compare 47](#_Toc490486774)

[2.1.6.3.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.3.3 fn:codepoint-equal 47](#_Toc490486775)

[2.1.6.3.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.1 fn:concat 47](#_Toc490486776)

[2.1.6.3.6 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.2 fn:string-join 47](#_Toc490486777)

[2.1.6.3.7 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.3 fn:substring 47](#_Toc490486778)

[2.1.6.3.8 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.4 fn:string-length 47](#_Toc490486779)

[2.1.6.3.9 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.5 fn:normalize-space 47](#_Toc490486780)

[2.1.6.3.10 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.6 fn:normalize-unicode 47](#_Toc490486781)

[2.1.6.3.11 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.9 fn:translate 48](#_Toc490486782)

[2.1.6.3.12 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.10 fn:encode-for-uri 48](#_Toc490486783)

[2.1.6.3.13 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.11 fn:iri-to-uri 48](#_Toc490486784)

[2.1.6.3.14 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.12 fn:escape-html-uri 48](#_Toc490486785)

[2.1.6.3.15 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.1 fn:contains 48](#_Toc490486786)

[2.1.6.3.16 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.2 fn:starts-with 48](#_Toc490486787)

[2.1.6.3.17 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.3 fn:ends-with 48](#_Toc490486788)

[2.1.6.3.18 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.4 fn:substring-before 48](#_Toc490486789)

[2.1.6.3.19 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.5 fn:substring-after 48](#_Toc490486790)

[2.1.6.3.20 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.6.2 fn:matches 48](#_Toc490486791)

[2.1.6.3.21 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.6.3 fn:replace 48](#_Toc490486792)

[2.1.6.3.22 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.6.4 fn:tokenize 48](#_Toc490486793)

[2.1.6.4 anyURI Functions 48](#_Toc490486794)

[2.1.6.4.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 8.1 fn:resolve-uri 48](#_Toc490486795)

[2.1.6.5 Durations, Dates, and Times Functions 49](#_Toc490486796)

[2.1.6.5.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.1 fn:years-from-duration 49](#_Toc490486797)

[2.1.6.5.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.2 fn:months-from-duration 49](#_Toc490486798)

[2.1.6.5.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.3 fn:days-from-duration 49](#_Toc490486799)

[2.1.6.5.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.4 fn:hours-from-duration 49](#_Toc490486800)

[2.1.6.5.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.5 fn:minutes-from-duration 49](#_Toc490486801)

[2.1.6.5.6 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.6 fn:seconds-from-duration 49](#_Toc490486802)

[2.1.6.5.7 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.7 fn:year-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486803)

[2.1.6.5.8 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.8 fn:month-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486804)

[2.1.6.5.9 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.9 fn:day-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486805)

[2.1.6.5.10 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.10 fn:hours-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486806)

[2.1.6.5.11 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.11 fn:minutes-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486807)

[2.1.6.5.12 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.12 fn:seconds-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486808)

[2.1.6.5.13 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.13 fn:timezone-from-dateTime 49](#_Toc490486809)

[2.1.6.5.14 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.14 fn:year-from-date 49](#_Toc490486810)

[2.1.6.5.15 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.15 fn:month-from-date 50](#_Toc490486811)

[2.1.6.5.16 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.16 fn:day-from-date 50](#_Toc490486812)

[2.1.6.5.17 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.17 fn:timezone-from-date 50](#_Toc490486813)

[2.1.6.5.18 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.18 fn:hours-from-time 50](#_Toc490486814)

[2.1.6.5.19 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.19 fn:minutes-from-time 50](#_Toc490486815)

[2.1.6.5.20 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.20 fn:seconds-from-time 50](#_Toc490486816)

[2.1.6.5.21 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.21 fn:timezone-from-time 50](#_Toc490486817)

[2.1.6.5.22 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.7.1 fn:adjust-dateTime-to-timezone 50](#_Toc490486818)

[2.1.6.5.23 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.7.2 fn:adjust-date-to-timezone 50](#_Toc490486819)

[2.1.6.5.24 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.7.3 fn:adjust-time-to-timezone 50](#_Toc490486820)

[2.1.6.6 QNames Functions 50](#_Toc490486821)

[2.1.6.6.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.1.1 fn:resolve-QName 50](#_Toc490486822)

[2.1.6.6.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.1.2 fn:QName 50](#_Toc490486823)

[2.1.6.6.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.2 fn:prefix-from-QName 50](#_Toc490486824)

[2.1.6.6.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.3 fn:local-name-from-QName 50](#_Toc490486825)

[2.1.6.6.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.5 fn:namespace-uri-for-prefix 51](#_Toc490486826)

[2.1.6.6.6 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.6 fn:in-scope-prefixes 51](#_Toc490486827)

[2.1.6.7 base64Binary and hexBinary Functions 51](#_Toc490486828)

[2.1.6.8 Notation Functions 51](#_Toc490486829)

[2.1.6.9 Nodes Functions 51](#_Toc490486830)

[2.1.6.9.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.1 fn:name 51](#_Toc490486831)

[2.1.6.9.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.3 fn:namespace-uri 51](#_Toc490486832)

[2.1.6.9.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.4 fn:number 51](#_Toc490486833)

[2.1.6.9.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.5 fn:lang 51](#_Toc490486834)

[2.1.6.9.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.9 fn:root 51](#_Toc490486835)

[2.1.6.10 Sequences Functions 51](#_Toc490486836)

[2.1.6.10.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.1 fn:boolean 51](#_Toc490486837)

[2.1.6.10.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.3 fn:index-of 51](#_Toc490486838)

[2.1.6.10.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.5 fn:exists 52](#_Toc490486839)

[2.1.6.10.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.6 fn:distinct-values 52](#_Toc490486840)

[2.1.6.10.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.7 fn:insert-before 52](#_Toc490486841)

[2.1.6.10.6 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.8 fn:remove 52](#_Toc490486842)

[2.1.6.10.7 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.9 fn:reverse 52](#_Toc490486843)

[2.1.6.10.8 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.10 fn:subsequence 52](#_Toc490486844)

[2.1.6.10.9 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.11 fn:unordered 52](#_Toc490486845)

[2.1.6.10.10 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.2.1 fn:zero-or-one 52](#_Toc490486846)

[2.1.6.10.11 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.2.2 fn:one-or-more 52](#_Toc490486847)

[2.1.6.10.12 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.2.3 fn:exactly-one 52](#_Toc490486848)

[2.1.6.10.13 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.1 fn:deep-equal 53](#_Toc490486849)

[2.1.6.10.14 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.2 fn:avg 53](#_Toc490486850)

[2.1.6.10.15 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.3 fn:max 53](#_Toc490486851)

[2.1.6.10.16 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.4 fn:min 53](#_Toc490486852)

[2.1.6.10.17 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.5 fn:sum 53](#_Toc490486853)

[2.1.6.10.18 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.2 fn:id 53](#_Toc490486854)

[2.1.6.10.19 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.3 fn:idref 53](#_Toc490486855)

[2.1.6.10.20 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.4 fn:doc 53](#_Toc490486856)

[2.1.6.10.21 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.5 fn:doc-available 54](#_Toc490486857)

[2.1.6.10.22 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.6 fn:collection 54](#_Toc490486858)

[2.1.6.10.23 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.7 fn:element-with-id 54](#_Toc490486859)

[2.1.6.11 Context 54](#_Toc490486860)

[2.1.6.11.1 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.1 fn:position 54](#_Toc490486861)

[2.1.6.11.2 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.2 fn:last 54](#_Toc490486862)

[2.1.6.11.3 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.3 fn:current-dateTime 54](#_Toc490486863)

[2.1.6.11.4 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.4 fn:current-date 54](#_Toc490486864)

[2.1.6.11.5 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.5 fn:current-time 54](#_Toc490486865)

[2.1.6.11.6 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.6 fn:implicit-timezone 54](#_Toc490486866)

[2.1.6.11.7 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.7 fn:default-collation 54](#_Toc490486867)

[2.1.6.11.8 [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.8 fn:static-base-uri 54](#_Toc490486868)

[2.2 Clarifications 54](#_Toc490486869)

[2.2.1 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.3, Relationship Between Typed-Value and String-Value 55](#_Toc490486870)

[2.2.2 [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.4, Pattern Facets 55](#_Toc490486871)

[2.2.3 [XDM/2] Section 6.2.4, Element Nodes, Construction from a PSVI 55](#_Toc490486872)

[2.2.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2, Optional Features 55](#_Toc490486873)

[2.2.4.1 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.1, Schema Import Feature 55](#_Toc490486874)

[2.2.4.2 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.2, Schema Validation Feature 55](#_Toc490486875)

[2.2.4.3 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.3, Static Typing Feature 55](#_Toc490486876)

[2.2.4.4 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.4, Full Axis Feature 55](#_Toc490486877)

[2.2.4.5 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.5, Module Feature 56](#_Toc490486878)

[2.2.4.6 [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.6, Serialization Feature 56](#_Toc490486879)

[2.2.5 sql:column Function 56](#_Toc490486880)

[2.2.6 sql:variable Function 56](#_Toc490486881)

[2.3 Error Handling 56](#_Toc490486882)

[2.4 Security 56](#_Toc490486883)

[3 Change Tracking 57](#_Toc490486884)

[4 Index 58](#_Toc490486885)

# Introduction

SQL XQuery Standards Support Document describes the level of support that is provided by Microsoft SQL Server 2008 R2 for the XQuery query language and the choices made when implementing XQuery 1.0, the XQuery 1.0 and XPath 2.0 functions and operators, and the XQuery 1.0 and XPath 2.0 data model.

XQuery is a query language that allows queries against the content of an [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) document or against XML that is stored in a relational database system. The schema for the XML can be known or unknown. The XQuery language also allows the construction of XML output.

## Glossary

This document uses the following terms:

**fragment**: The term "fragment" that is defined in [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944).

**schema collection**: A collection of XML schema [[XMLSCHEMA1/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=90607) components, such as attribute, element, and type declarations, that belong to one or several target namespaces. A schema collection can be used to constrain an XML data type in SQL Server and provides type information for the nodes and values in an XML data type instance.

**XML**: The Extensible Markup Language, as described in [[XML1.0]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=90599).

**XML schema**: A description of a type of XML document that is typically expressed in terms of constraints on the structure and content of documents of that type, in addition to the basic syntax constraints that are imposed by [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) itself. An XML schema provides a view of a document type at a relatively high level of abstraction.

**MAY, SHOULD, MUST, SHOULD NOT, MUST NOT:** These terms (in all caps) are used as defined in [[RFC2119]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=90317). All statements of optional behavior use either MAY, SHOULD, or SHOULD NOT.

## References

Links to a document in the Microsoft Open Specifications library point to the correct section in the most recently published version of the referenced document. However, because individual documents in the library are not updated at the same time, the section numbers in the documents may not match. You can confirm the correct section numbering by checking the [Errata](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=850906).

### Normative References

We conduct frequent surveys of the normative references to assure their continued availability. If you have any issue with finding a normative reference, please contact [dochelp@microsoft.com](mailto:dochelp@microsoft.com). We will assist you in finding the relevant information.

[RFC2119] Bradner, S., "Key words for use in RFCs to Indicate Requirement Levels", BCP 14, RFC 2119, March 1997, [http://www.rfc-editor.org/rfc/rfc2119.txt](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=90317)

[XDM/2] Berglund, A., Fernández, M., Malhotra, A., et al., Eds., "XQuery 1.0 and XPath 2.0 Data Model (XDM) (Second Edition)", W3C Recommendation, December 2010, [http://www.w3.org/TR/2010/REC-xpath-datamodel-20101214/](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944)

[XQuery1.0/2] Boag, S., Chamberlin, D., Fernández, M., et al., Eds., "XQuery 1.0: An XML Query Language (Second Edition)", W3C Recommendation, December 2010, [http://www.w3.org/TR/2010/REC-xquery-20101214/](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905)

[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Malhotra, A., Melton, J., Walsh, N., and Kay, M., Eds., "XQuery 1.0 and XPath 2.0 Functions and Operators (Second Edition)", W3C Recommendation, December 2010, [http://www.w3.org/TR/2010/REC-xpath-functions-20101214/](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943)

### Informative References

[MSDN-PrimExpXQuery] Microsoft Corporation, "Primary Expressions (XQuery)", [http://msdn.microsoft.com/en-us/library/ms190754.aspx](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224894)

[MSDN-SeqTypExpXQuery] Microsoft Corporation, "SequenceType Expressions (XQuery)", [http://msdn.microsoft.com/en-us/library/ms190179.aspx](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224912)

[MSDN-XQueryLangRef] Microsoft Corporation, "XQuery Language Reference (SQL Server)", [http://msdn.microsoft.com/en-us/library/ms189075.aspx](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224509)

[XMLINFOSET] Cowan, J., and Tobin, R., Eds., "XML Information Set (Second Edition)", W3C Recommendation, February 2004, [http://www.w3.org/TR/2004/REC-xml-infoset-20040204/](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=145519)

## Microsoft Implementations

The standard described by this document is implemented in the product Microsoft SQL Server 2008 R2.

## Standards Support Requirements

[[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) section 5.1 defines minimal conformance for an XQuery processor. This conformance is defined as support for all features in the document except the following:

* Features that are called out as optional.
* Support for all functions that are listed in [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943).
* Support for the data model [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) as defined in [XQuery1.0/2] section 5.3.

Variations from optional features are described in section [2.1](#Section_ab999a72a80840d8a047406819b38196) of this document. The implementation of optional features is described in section [2.2](#Section_215cd053338842338849d4bd2dc17ccd).

## Notation

The following notations are used to identify clarifications in section [2.2](#Section_215cd053338842338849d4bd2dc17ccd):

| Notation | Explanation |
| --- | --- |
| C#### | This notation identifies a clarification of ambiguity in the target specification. This includes imprecise statements, omitted information, discrepancies, and errata. This does not include data formatting clarifications. |
| V#### | This notation identifies an intended point of variability in the target specification, such as the use of MAY, SHOULD, or RECOMMENDED. This does not include extensibility points. |
| E#### | Because the use of extensibility points (such as optional implementation-specific data) could impair interoperability, this notation identifies such points in the target specification. |

# Standards Support Statements

## Normative Variations

The following subsections detail the normative variations from [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905), [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943), and [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) in XQuery in SQL Server. For complete information on the XQuery in SQL Server language, see [[MSDN-XQueryLangRef]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224509).

### Data Model Items

Section numbers that are included in the titles within the Data Model Items section refer to sections in [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944).

#### [XDM/2] Section 1 Introduction

XQuery in SQL Server supports [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) types with a variation. The variations are described for each type in section [2.1.3](#Section_9bc41c20ab174991b790dcdf1fc89bcb) in this document. XQuery in SQL Server supports representations of documents and of complex values. XQuery in SQL Server supports typed atomic values. XQuery in SQL Server supports ordered, heterogeneous sequences.

#### Concepts

##### [XDM/2] Section 2.4 Document Order

XQuery in SQL Server supports document order with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support namespace nodes.

#### Data Model Construction

##### [XDM/2] Section 3 Data Model Construction

XQuery in SQL Server supports model instances that are based on document [**fragments**](#gt_45521cd4-b3e0-4639-bfe5-09e62f096dcf) and sequences of document nodes.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.1 Direct Construction

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.2 Construction from an Infoset

XQuery in SQL Server supports the construction of a data model instance from an Infoset [[XMLINFOSET]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=145519).

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3 Construction from a PSVI

XQuery in SQL Server supports the construction of a data model instance from a Post Schema Validation Infoset (PSVI) with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports the construction of a data model instance from a PSVI only with element or attribute information that is valid, or with information for which the validity is unknown. XQuery in SQL Server does not support construction of a data model from an instance with element or attribute information that is known to be invalid.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1 Mapping PSVI Additions to Node Properties

XQuery in SQL Server supports construction from a PSVI with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports valid nodes, and nodes whose validity is unknown. XQuery in SQL Server does not support data model construction from an instance with nodes that are known to be invalid.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.1 Element and Attribute Node Type Names

XQuery in SQL Server supports element and attribute node type names with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports valid element and attribute node type names as well as element and attribute node type names whose validity is unknown. XQuery in SQL Server does not support data model construction from an instance with element and attribute node type names that are known to be invalid.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.2 Typed Value Determination

XQuery in SQL Server supports typed value determination with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the **nilled** property.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.3 Relationship Between Typed Value and String Value

See [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) section 3.3.1.3 for a description of items that a processor can optionally support.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.4 Pattern Facets

See [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) section 3.3.1.4 for a description of items that a processor can optionally support.

##### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.3 QNames and NOTATIONS

XQuery in SQL Server supports QNames and NOTATIONS with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support NOTATIONS.

#### Accessors

##### [XDM/2] Section5 Accessors

This section of [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) describes theoretical accessors for items that exist in the data model. XQuery in SQL Server supports these accessors with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports the accessors for the items that are supported by XQuery in SQL Server. It does not support accessors for items that XQuery in SQL Server does not support.

Item support is described in the appropriate section for the item or type. See section [2.1.2](#Section_3ccffa0419f545a8a5488e08f6d1cf53) ["Basics"], section [2.1.3](#Section_9bc41c20ab174991b790dcdf1fc89bcb) ["Data Types"], section [2.1.4](#Section_c218011236ed40cb86ebe861d1543eea) ["Expressions'], section [2.1.5](#Section_d4ff4cb71d7a4504ab5d4949bc7f6bcb) ["Operators"], and section [2.1.6](#Section_08cec862d8be497d969132ddc9514ba8). ["Functions"]. Accessors described in this section that do not appear in the [XDM/2] are not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Nodes

##### [XDM/2] Section 6.2.4 Construction from a PSVI

See section 6.2.4 of [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) for a description of items that a processor can optionally support.

##### [XDM/2] Section 6.4 Namespace Nodes

XQuery in SQL Server does not support namespace nodes.

#### Conformance

##### [XDM/2] Section 7 Conformance

Section 7 Conformance of [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944) states that conformance is defined by specifications that depend on the data model specification and not by the data model specification itself. The extent to which XQuery in SQL Server conforms to the requirements that are stated in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) and [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) is defined in the remainder of this document.

### Basics

All section numbers that are included in the section names in this section correspond to the section numbers in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905). All numbered expressions in this section correspond to numbered expressions in [XQuery1.0/2].

#### Expression Context

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.1.1 Static Context

Section 2.1.1 of [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) contains definitions of the individual components of the static context, but this section does not specify the normative requirements. The normative requirements are defined in appendix C.1 of [XQuery1.0/2].

###### [XQuery1.0/2] Appendix C.1 Static Context Components

XPath 1.0 Compatibility Mode

XQuery in SQL Server does not support XPath 1.0 compatibility mode.

Statically Known Namespaces

XQuery in SQL Server supports the statically known namespaces with a variation. By default, the local namespace is not known by XQuery in SQL Server.

Default Function Namespace

XQuery in SQL Server supports the default function namespace fn. XQuery in SQL Server does not support overwrite of the default function namespace in the prologue.

In-Scope Schema Types

The types in the xs namespace that are supported by XQuery in SQL Server are described in section [2.1.3](#Section_9bc41c20ab174991b790dcdf1fc89bcb) ["Data Types"]. XQuery in SQL Server does not support schema import in the prologue. XQuery in SQL Server does implicitly import the schema components that are contained in the [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) [**schema collection**](#gt_24c5e446-6e1a-4b2b-a7f4-caeccc632a94) that constrains the context-providing XML data type, if such a collection is specified.

In-Scope Element Declarations

XQuery in SQL Server does not support in-scope element declarations.

In-Scope Attribute Declarations

XQuery in SQL Server does not support in-scope attribute declarations.

In-Scope Variables

XQuery in SQL Server supports in-scope variables with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not allow specification of in-scope variables in the prologue.

Function Signatures

XQuery in SQL Server supports the default fn prefix for functions. For specific function support, see section [2.1.6](#Section_08cec862d8be497d969132ddc9514ba8) ["Functions"]. XQuery in SQL Server does not support augmentation of functions through schema import, module import, or through function declaration in the prologue. Constructor functions for user-defined atomic types and the **sqltypes** namespace are implicitly imported for imported [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) [**schema collections**](#gt_24c5e446-6e1a-4b2b-a7f4-caeccc632a94).

Statically Known Collations

XQuery in SQL Server has not augmented the statically known collations with any additional collations.

Default Collation

XQuery in SQL Server uses the Unicode codepoint collation with a variation, as the default collation. Surrogate pairs are sorted as two characters, not one, during a collation operation.

Construction Mode

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the specified default construction mode. XQuery in SQL Server only supports construction mode value "strip". XQuery in SQL Server does not support setting the construction mode component in the prologue.

Ordering Mode

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the ordering mode value "unordered". XQuery in SQL Server supports only the ordering mode value "ordered". XQuery in SQL Server does not support specifying the ordering mode in the prologue.

Default Order for Empty Sequences

The implementation in XQuery in SQL Server defines the default value for the order for empty sequences as "least". XQuery in SQL Server does not support the value "greatest" for the default order for empty sequences.

Boundary-Space Policy

XQuery in SQL Server supports "strip" as the default value for boundary-space policy. XQuery in SQL Server does not support any other values.

Copy-Namespaces Mode

Copy-namespaces mode is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

Base URI

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the base URI.

Statically Known Documents

XQuery in SQL Server does not support statically known documents.

Statically Known Collections

XQuery in SQL Server does not support statically known collections.

Statically Known Default Collection Type

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the statically known default collection type.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.1.2 Dynamic Context

###### [XQuery1.0/2] Appendix C.2 Dynamic Context Components

Variable Values

XQuery in SQL Server supports dynamic variable values. XQuery in SQL Server does not support variable declaration in the prologue.

Function Implementations

The functions supported by XQuery in SQL Server are documented in section [2.1.6](#Section_08cec862d8be497d969132ddc9514ba8) ["Functions"]. XQuery in SQL Server does not support function implementations through schema import, module import, or through function declaration in the prologue.

Current dateTime

Current dateTime is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

Implicit Timezone

The implicit timezone is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

Available Documents

Available documents is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

Available Collections

Available collections is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

Default Collection

Default collection is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Processing Model

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.1 Data Model Generation

[[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) section 2.2.1 specifies no normative requirements.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.2 Schema Import Processing

XQuery in SQL Server supports schema import with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support explicit schema import. XQuery in SQL Server implicitly imports the schemas that are included in the [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) [**schema collection**](#gt_24c5e446-6e1a-4b2b-a7f4-caeccc632a94) that is associated with the context-setting XML data type.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.3.1 Expression Processing - Static Analysis Phase

XQuery in SQL Server supports the static analysis phase of expression processing. XQuery in SQL Server supports the static typing feature and raises the type error XPTY0004 if static analysis encounters a type error.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.3.2 Expression Processing - Dynamic Evaluation Phase

XQuery in SQL Server supports a dynamic evaluation phase with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not raise dynamic errors. In cases where a dynamic error is encountered, XQuery in SQL Server returns an empty sequence.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.4 Serialization

Data model serialization is an optional feature in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905). XQuery in SQL Server does not support a data model serialization interface. However, XQuery in SQL Server supports serialization of an instance of an [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) data type through conversion or casting to SQL string or binary types.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.2.5 Consistency Constraints

XQuery in SQL Server supports applicable consistency constraints that relate to features supported by XQuery in SQL Server. Many of the constraints that are enumerated in section 2.2.5 of [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) are for features that are documented elsewhere in this document as not supported by XQuery in SQL Server and hence such consistency constraints are not supported.

#### Error Handling

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.1 Kinds of Errors

Raising static errors and type errors during the static analysis phase is supported by XQuery in SQL Server. Dynamic errors are not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. Dynamic errors are indicated by XQuery in SQL Server by the return of an empty sequence.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.2 Identifying and Reporting Errors

[[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) states that implementations can represent errors by a URI reference that is derived from the QName for the error. XQuery in SQL Server does not represent errors by a URI reference that is derived from the QName for the error.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.3 Handling Dynamic Errors

XQuery in SQL Server does not report dynamic errors. When the result of the dynamic evaluation phase is an error, XQuery in SQL Server returns an empty sequence.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.3.4 Errors and Optimization

XQuery in SQL Server performs the required cardinality check and returns an error if the cardinality check fails.

#### Concepts

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.1 Document Order

This section contains no normative requirements.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.2 Atomization

This section contains no normative requirements.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.3 Effective Boolean Value

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the **fn:boolean** function. XQuery in SQL Server supports the semantics of effective Boolean value in predicates and Boolean expressions with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server returns an error if the operand is a singleton value of type **xs:string**, **xs:anyURI**, or **xs:untypedAtomic**, or a type derived that is from these types.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.4 Input Sources

The **fn:doc** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. The **fn:collection** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. The implicit context for the query is the [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) data type instance of the query.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.4.5 URI Literals

1. [140] URILiteral ::= StringLiteral

[140] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server. The whitespace normalization rules for URILiteral are supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Types

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.1 Predefined Schema Types

This document covers the types that are supported by XQuery in SQL Server in section [2.1.3](#Section_9bc41c20ab174991b790dcdf1fc89bcb) ["Data Types"].

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.3 SequenceType Syntax

1. [119] SequenceType ::= ("empty-sequence" "(" ")")
2. | (ItemType OccurrenceIndicator?)

[119] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [120] OccurrenceIndicator ::= "?" | "\*" | "+"

[120] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. The "?" syntax is supported by XQuery in SQL Server. The "+" and "\*" syntaxes are not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [121] ItemType ::= KindTest | ("item" "(" ")") | AtomicType

[121] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. See the information on expression [123] later in this section for limitations in KindTest.

1. [122] AtomicType ::= QName

[122] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [123] KindTest ::= DocumentTest
2. | ElementTest
3. | AttributeTest
4. | SchemaElementTest
5. | SchemaAttributeTest
6. | PITest
7. | CommentTest
8. | TextTest
9. | AnyKindTest

[123] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The following tests are not supported by XQuery in SQL Server: DocumentTest, SchemaElementTest, SchemaAttributeTest. The following tests are supported only for type checks, but not in path expressions: ElementTest, AttributeTest.

1. [124] AnyKindTest ::= "node" "(" ")"

[124] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. AnyKindTest cannot be used to access the text node of a simple typed type or of content of type **xs:anyType**.

1. [125] DocumentTest ::= "document-node" "(" (ElementTest | SchemaElementTest)? ")"

[125] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [126] TextTest ::= "text" "(" ")"

[126] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. TextTest cannot be used to access the text node of a simple typed type or of content of type **xs:anyType**.

1. [127] CommentTest ::= "comment" "(" ")"

[127] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [128] PITest ::= "processing-instruction" "(" (NCName | StringLiteral)? ")"

[128] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [129] AttributeTest ::= "attribute" "(" (AttribNameOrWildcard ("," TypeName)?)? ")"

[129] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. [129] is supported for type tests, but is not supported for path expressions.

1. [130] AttribNameOrWildcard ::= AttributeName | "\*"

[130] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [131] SchemaAttributeTest ::= "schema-attribute" "(" AttributeDeclaration ")"

[131] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [132] AttributeDeclaration ::= AttributeName

[132] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [133] ElementTest ::= "element" "(" (ElementNameOrWildcard ("," TypeName "?"?)?)? ")"

[133] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. [133] is supported in type expressions but is not supported in path expressions.

1. [134] ElementNameOrWildcard ::= ElementName | "\*"

[134] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [135] SchemaElementTest ::= "schema-element" "(" ElementDeclaration ")"

[135] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [136] ElementDeclaration ::= ElementName

[136] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. [136] is supported in type expressions but is not supported in path expressions.

1. [137] AttributeName ::= QName

[137] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [138] ElementName ::= QName

[138] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [139] TypeName ::= QName

[139] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server. However, only the types documented in section [2.1.3](#Section_9bc41c20ab174991b790dcdf1fc89bcb) ["Data Types"] are supported.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4 SequenceType Matching

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.1 Matching a Sequence Type and a Value

Matching a sequence type and a value is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports only the "?" operator, not the "\*" or the "+" operator.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.2 Matching an Item Type and an Item

XQuery in SQL Server supports Matching an Item Type and an item with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the document(E) syntax.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.3 Element Test

XQuery in SQL Server supports the element test with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server requires that the TypeName token, when specified, is followed by the "?" syntax. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the "\*" syntax for specifying TypeName.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.4 Schema Element Test

The schema element test is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.5 Attribute Test

XQuery in SQL Server supports the attribute test with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server requires that the **TypeName** attribute, when specified, is followed by "?". XQuery in SQL Server does not support "\*" for the TypeName specification.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 2.5.4.6 Schema Attribute Test

The schema attribute test is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

### Data Types

The data types that are assessed in this document are those that appear in the figure titled "XPath 2.0 and XQUERY 1.0 Type Hierarchy" in section 2.6.3 of [[XDM/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223944).

#### XSD Types

##### xs:ID

The **xs:ID** type is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. This type is supported only for attributes, not for elements.

##### xs:IDREF

The **xs:IDREF** type is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. This type is supported only for attributes, not for elements.

##### xs:untypedAtomic

The **xs:untypedAtomic** type is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation that requires the type to be referenced as **xdt:untypedAtomic**.

##### xs:untyped

The **xs:untyped** type is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation that requires the type to be referenced as **xdt:untyped**.

##### xs:NOTATION

The **xs:NOTATION** type is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### xs:yearMonthDuration

The **xs:yearMonthDuration** type is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### xs:dayTimeDuration

The **xs:dayTimeDuration** type is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### xs:IDREFS

The **xs:IDREFS** type is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. This type is supported only for attributes, not for elements.

#### Casting Primitive Type to Primitive Type

[[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) section 17.1 has a table that describes which primitive types can be explicitly cast to other primitive types. XQuery in SQL Server supports the documented valid casts, with variations, as described in this section.

* The yearMonthDuration type and the dayTimeDuration type are not supported by XQuery in SQL Server, so no casts are valid.
* XQuery in SQL Server always supports casting between untypedAtomic and anyURI and does not restrict casting between untypedAtomic and anyURI to certain values. [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] specifies that casting between untypedAtomic and anyURI is restricted to certain values.
* XQuery in SQL Server always supports casting between string and anyURI, not restricted to certain values, as specified in [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2].
* XQuery in SQL Server does not support casts from dateTime to time, date, gYearMonth, gyear, gMonthDay, gDay, and gMonth.
* XQuery in SQL Server does not support casts from date to dateTime, gYearMonth, gyear, gMonthDay, gDay, gMonth.
* XQuery in SQL Server does not support casts from QName to untypedAtomic or string.
* XQuery in SQL Server does not support casts from NOTATION to untypeAtomic, string, or NOTATION.

### Expressions

Section numbers in this section correspond to section numbers in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905). All numbered expressions in this section correspond to numbered expressions in [XQuery1.0/2].

#### Expression Syntax

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3 Expressions

For [31] see [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) section 3.3.1 "Constructing Sequences".

1. [32] ExprSingle ::= FLWORExpr
2. | QuantifiedExpr
3. | TypeswitchExpr
4. | IfExpr
5. | OrExpr

[32] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1 Primary Expressions

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.1 Literals

1. [85] Literal ::= NumericLiteral | StringLiteral

[85] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [86] NumericLiteral ::= IntegerLiteral | DecimalLiteral | DoubleLiteral

[86] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [141] IntegerLiteral ::= Digits

[141] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [142] DecimalLiteral ::= ("." Digits) | (Digits "." [0-9]\*)

[142] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [143] DoubleLiteral ::= (("." Digits) | (Digits ("." [0-9]\*)?)) [eE] [+-]? Digits

[143] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [144] StringLiteral ::= ('"' (PredefinedEntityRef | CharRef | EscapeQuot | [^"&])\* '"') | ("'" (PredefinedEntityRef | CharRef | EscapeApos | [^'&])\* "'")

[144] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [145] PredefinedEntityRef ::= "&" ("lt" | "gt" | "amp" | "quot" | "apos") ";"

[145] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [158] Digits ::= [0-9]+

[158] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.2 Variable References

1. [87] VarRef ::= "$" VarName

[87] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [88] VarName ::= QName

[88] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variance. Only local names are supported; fully qualified QNames are not supported. XQuery in SQL Server provides an extension function, the **sql:variable** function, which can be used in to refer to a QName [[MSDN-PrimExpXQuery]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224894).

[[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) section 3.1.2 specifies that variables can be declared in the Prolog or an imported module. XQuery in SQL Server does not support module import.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.3 Parenthesized Expressions

1. [89] ParenthesizedExpr ::= "(" Expr? ")"

[89] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.4 Context Item Expression

1. [90] ContextItemExpr ::= "."

[90] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.1.5 Function Calls

1. [93] FunctionCall ::= QName "(" (ExprSingle ("," ExprSingle)\*)? ")"

[93] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server returns an empty sequence for a dynamic error result instead of returning a dynamic error.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2 Path Expressions

1. [68] PathExpr ::= ("/" RelativePathExpr?)
2. | ("//" RelativePathExpr)
3. | RelativePathExpr

[68] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. In the PathExpr token, a PrimaryExpression can only be used as the root of the PathExpr.

1. [69] RelativePathExpr ::= StepExpr (("/" | "//") StepExpr)\*

[69] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.1 Steps

1. [70] StepExpr ::= FilterExpr | AxisStep

[70] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [71] AxisStep ::= (ReverseStep | ForwardStep) PredicateList

[71] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [72] ForwardStep ::= (ForwardAxis NodeTest) | AbbrevForwardStep

[72] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [75] ReverseStep ::= (ReverseAxis NodeTest) | AbbrevReverseStep

[75] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [82] PredicateList ::= Predicate\*

[82] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.1.1 Axes

1. [73] ForwardAxis ::= ("child" "::")
2. | ("descendant" "::")
3. | ("attribute" "::")
4. | ("self" "::")
5. | ("descendant-or-self" "::")
6. | ("following-sibling" "::")
7. | ("following" "::")

[73] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the following-sibling axis, or the following axis.

1. [76] ReverseAxis ::= ("parent" "::")
2. | ("ancestor" "::")
3. | ("preceding-sibling" "::")
4. | ("preceding" "::")
5. | ("ancestor-or-self" "::")

[76] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. XQuery in SQL Server supports only the parent axis; it does not support the ancestor, preceding-sibling, preceding, or ancestor-or-self axes.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.1.2 Node Tests

1. [78] NodeTest ::= KindTest | NameTest

[78] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. Not all of the KindTests are supported. Some KindTests are not allowed in some expressions. The limitations are described in section [2.1.2.5.2](#Section_41f3133b2a9f4797b7ae40c2837e156b) ["SequenceType Syntax"], expression [123].

1. [79] NameTest ::= QName | Wildcard

[79] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [80] Wildcard ::= "\*"
2. | (NCName ":" "\*")
3. | ("\*" ":" NCName)

[80] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.2 Predicates

XQuery in SQL Server supports predicates with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports only static dispatch for predicate expression evaluation.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.3 Unabbreviated Syntax

Section 3.2.3 of [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) specification is not normative, and provides syntax examples. XQuery in SQL Server supports the example syntax except where it is noted in the corresponding section that XQuery in SQL Server does not support the step expression or the axis expression

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.2.4 Abbreviated Syntax

1. [74] AbbrevForwardStep ::= "@"? NodeTest

[74] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [77] AbbrevReverseStep ::= ".."

[77] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.3.1 Constructing Sequences

1. [31] Expr ::= ExprSingle ("," ExprSingle)\*

[31] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. XQuery in SQL Server imposes the restriction that all items in the sequence are required to be either nodes or atomic values. Nodes and atomic values cannot be mixed.

1. [49] RangeExpr ::= AdditiveExpr ( "to" AdditiveExpr )?

[49] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.3.2 Filter Expressions

1. [81] FilterExpr ::= PrimaryExpr PredicateList

[81] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [82] PredicateList ::= Predicate\*

[82] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.3.3 Combining Node Sequences

1. [52] UnionExpr ::= IntersectExceptExpr ( ("union" | "|") IntersectExceptExpr )\*

[52] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [53] IntersectExceptExpr ::= InstanceofExpr ( ("intersect" | "except") InstanceofExpr )\*

[53] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.4 Arithmetic Expressions

1. [50] AdditiveExpr ::= MultiplicativeExpr ( ("+" | "-") MultiplicativeExpr )\*

[50] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. Operands are constrained to be of numeric type, or of type **xs:untypeAtomic**. Operations on operators of type **xs:integer** are returned as type **xs:decimal**.

1. [51] MultiplicativeExpr ::= UnionExpr ( ("\*" | "div" | "idiv" | "mod") UnionExpr )\*

[51] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. Arguments MUST be of numeric type, or of type **xs:untypeAtomic**. Operations on operators of type **xs:integer** are returned as type **xs:decimal**. The idiv operator is not supported. A workaround is to cast a result of the div operator to **xs:integer**.

1. [58] UnaryExpr ::= ("-" | "+")\* ValueExpr

[58] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. Arguments are constrained to be of numeric type, or of type **xs:untypeAtomic**. Operations on operators of type **xs:integer** are returned as type **xs:decimal**.

1. [59] ValueExpr ::= ValidateExpr | PathExpr | ExtensionExpr

[59] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. ValidateExpr is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. ExtensionExpr is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5 Comparison Expressions

1. [48] ComparisonExpr ::= RangeExpr ( (ValueComp
2. | GeneralComp
3. | NodeComp) RangeExpr )?

[48] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5.1 Value Comparisons

1. [61] ValueComp ::= "eq" | "ne" | "lt" | "le" | "gt" | "ge"

[61] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. XQuery in SQL Server casts operands of type **xs:untypedAtomic** to the type of the other operand, not to type **xs:string**, as specified in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905).

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5.2 General Comparisons

1. [60] GeneralComp ::= "=" | "!=" | "<" | "<=" | ">" | ">="

[60] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. XQuery in SQL Server casts operands of type **xs:untypedAtomic** to the type of the other operand, not to type **xs:string**, as specified in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905). Note that expression [60] is defined in [XQuery1.0/2] section 3.5, but the description of this expression is provided in [XQuery1.0/2] section 3.5.2.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.5.3 Node Comparisons

1. [62] NodeComp ::= "is" | "<<" | ">>"

[62] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server. Note that expression [63] is defined in [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) section 3.5, but the description of this expression is provided in [XQuery1.0/2] section 3.5.3.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.6 Logical Expressions

1. [46] OrExpr ::= AndExpr ( "or" AndExpr )\*

[46] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation in error handling.

1. [47] AndExpr ::= ComparisonExpr ( "and" ComparisonExpr )\*

[47] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation in error handling.

Applicable to [46] and [47] is that XQuery in SQL Server maps dynamic errors to an empty sequence instead of returning a dynamic error.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7 Constructors

1. [94] Constructor ::= DirectConstructor
2. | ComputedConstructor

[94] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [95] DirectConstructor ::= DirElemConstructor
2. | DirCommentConstructor
3. | DirPIConstructor

[95] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [96] DirElemConstructor ::= "<" QName DirAttributeList ("/>" | (">" DirElemContent\* "</" QName S? ">"))

[96] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [101] DirElemContent ::= DirectConstructor
2. | CDataSection
3. | CommonContent
4. | ElementContentChar

[101] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [148] ElementContentChar ::= Char - [{}<&]

[148] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [102] CommonContent ::= PredefinedEntityRef | CharRef | "{{" | "}}" | EnclosedExpr

[102] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [107] CDataSection ::= "<![CDATA[" CDataSectionContents "]]>"

[107] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [108] CDataSectionContents ::= (Char\* - (Char\* ']]>' Char\*))

[108] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [97] DirAttributeList ::= (S (QName S? "=" S? DirAttributeValue)?)\*

[97] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [98] DirAttributeValue ::= ('"' (EscapeQuot | QuotAttrValueContent)\* '"')
2. | ("'" (EscapeApos | AposAttrValueContent)\* "'")

[98] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [99] QuotAttrValueContent ::= QuotAttrContentChar
2. | CommonContent

[99] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [100] AposAttrValueContent ::= AposAttrContentChar
2. | CommonContent

[100] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [149] QuotAttrContentChar ::= Char - ["{}<&]

[149] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [150] AposAttrContentChar ::= Char - ['{}<&]

[150] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [146] EscapeQuot ::= '""'

[146] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [147] EscapeApos ::= "''"

[147] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [29] EnclosedExpr ::= "{" Expr "}"

[29] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1 Direct Element Constructors

XQuery in SQL Server supports direct element constructors with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the base-URI mechanism for specifying a reference as a relative URI.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.1 Attributes

XQuery in SQL Server supports direct attribute constructors with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support multiple or mixed embedded attribute expressions. The expression MUST be either a single string or a single expression. XQuery in SQL Server requires homogeneous sequences. Castability is checked statically and atomization is not applied before the check.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.2 Namespace Declaration Attributes

Namespace declaration attributes are supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not check the validity of any provided string against the type **xs:anyURI**.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.3 Content

XQuery in SQL Server supports constructors for content with a variation. The specification [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905) specifies that if nodes within expressions cannot be cast to type **xs:string**, an error is generated. XQuery in SQL Server evaluates types statically instead of attempting to cast to string and generates a static error if the static types do not enable string output.

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the **base-uri** property for nodes created by expressions. XQuery in SQL Server supports only construction mode value "strip", and so statements in [XQuery1.0/2] that describe any other construction modes are not applicable.

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the concept of in-scope namespaces. A recommendation to work around this is to always make all namespaces explicit. [XQuery1.0/2] specifies that if an attribute node follows other nodes, a type error is raised. XQuery in SQL Server raises a dynamic error if an attribute node follows other nodes.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.1.4 Boundary Whitespace

XQuery in SQL Server supports only one boundary whitespace policy, "strip".

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.2 Other Direct Constructors

1. [105] DirPIConstructor ::= "<?" PITarget (S DirPIContents)? "?>"

[105] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [106] DirPIContents ::= (Char\* - (Char\* '?>' Char\*))

[106] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [103] DirCommentConstructor ::= "<!--" DirCommentContents "-->"

[103] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [104] DirCommentContents ::= ((Char - '-') | ('-' (Char - '-')))\*

[104] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3 Computed Constructors

1. [109] ComputedConstructor ::= CompDocConstructor
2. | CompElemConstructor
3. | CompAttrConstructor
4. | CompTextConstructor
5. | CompCommentConstructor
6. | CompPIConstructor

[109] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support CompDocConstructor, CompCommentConstructor, or CompPIConstructor. XQuery in SQL Server does not support expressions in the definition of the name for computed element or computed attribute constructors.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.1 Computed Element Constructors

1. [111] CompElemConstructor ::= "element" (QName | ("{" Expr "}")) "{" ContentExpr? "}"

[111] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports only QName and does not support Expr for the name of the computed element.

1. [112] ContentExpr ::= Expr

[112] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.2 Computed Attribute Constructors

1. [113] CompAttrConstructor ::= "attribute" (QName | ("{" Expr "}")) "{" Expr? "}"

[113] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support expressions for the name of the computed attribute.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.3 Document Node Constructors

1. [110] CompDocConstructor ::= "document" "{" Expr "}"

[110] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. However, all query method results are implicitly wrapped in a document node.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.4 Text Node Constructors

1. [114] CompTextConstructor ::= "text" "{" Expr "}"

[114] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports only ExprSingle and not Expr.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.5 Computed Processing Instruction Constructors

1. [116] CompPIConstructor ::= "processing-instruction" (NCName | ("{" Expr "}")) "{" Expr? "}"

[116] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. The direct processing instruction (PI) constructor can be used as an alternative.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.3.6 Computed Comment Constructors

1. [115] CompCommentConstructor ::= "comment" "{" Expr "}"

[115] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. The direct comment constructor can be used as an alternative.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.7.4 In-scope Namespaces of a Constructed Element

XQuery in SQL Server supports the In-scope Namespaces of a Constructed Element rules with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not carry over namespaces that have been declared but which are not actually used in the constructor.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8 FLWOR Expressions

1. [33] FLWORExpr ::= (ForClause | LetClause)+ WhereClause? OrderByClause? "return" ExprSingle

[33] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [34] ForClause ::= "for" "$" VarName TypeDeclaration? PositionalVar? "in" ExprSingle ("," "$" VarName TypeDeclaration? PositionalVar? "in" ExprSingle)\*

[34] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. TypeDeclaration is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. PositionalVar is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [36] LetClause ::= "let" "$" VarName TypeDeclaration? ":=" ExprSingle ("," "$" VarName TypeDeclaration? ":=" ExprSingle)\*

[36] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support TypeDeclaration in the Let clause.

1. [118] TypeDeclaration ::= "as" SequenceType

[118] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [35] PositionalVar ::= "at" "$" VarName

[35] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [37] WhereClause ::= "where" ExprSingle

[37] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [38] OrderByClause ::= (("order" "by") | ("stable" "order" "by")) OrderSpecList

[38] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The syntax "stable order by" is not supported. However, the order obtained with the syntax "order by" results in a stable order by default.

1. [39] OrderSpecList ::= OrderSpec ("," OrderSpec)\*

[39] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [40] OrderSpec ::= ExprSingle OrderModifier

[40] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [41] OrderModifier ::= ("ascending" | "descending")? ("empty" ("greatest" | "least"))? ("collation" URILiteral)?

[41] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not offer an option to declare empty as greatest or least, and empty is treated as least by default. XQuery in SQL Server does not support collation.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8.1 For and Let Clauses

For and Let clauses are supported by XQuery in SQL Server. See section [2.1.4.1.39](#Section_9d5702971bd441e6ba6b915b2b292878) ["3.8 FLWOR Expressions"], items [34] and [36].

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8.2 Where Clause

The Where clause is supported by XQuery in SQL Server. See section [2.1.4.1.39](#Section_9d5702971bd441e6ba6b915b2b292878) ["3.8 FLWOR Expressions"], item [37].

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.8.3 Order By and Return Clauses

Order By and Return clauses are supported by XQuery in SQL Server. See section [2.1.4.1.39](#Section_9d5702971bd441e6ba6b915b2b292878) ["3.8 FLWOR Expressions"], item [38].

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.9 Ordered and Unordered Expressions

1. [91] OrderedExpr ::= "ordered" "{" Expr "}"

[91] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. All expressions are evaluated as ordered.

1. [92] UnorderedExpr ::= "unordered" "{" Expr "}"

[92] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. All expressions are evaluated as ordered.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.10 Conditional Expressions

1. [45] IfExpr ::= "if" "(" Expr ")" "then" ExprSingle "else" ExprSingle

[45] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server permits only ExprSingle in the condition.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.11 Quantified Expressions

1. [42] QuantifiedExpr ::= ("some" | "every") "$" VarName TypeDeclaration? "in" ExprSingle ("," "$" VarName TypeDeclaration? "in" ExprSingle)\* "satisfies" ExprSingle

[42] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation.

1. [118] TypeDeclaration ::= "as" SequenceType

[118] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.1 Instance Of

1. [54] InstanceofExpr ::= TreatExpr ( "instance" "of" SequenceType )?

[54] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The only occurrence indicator for the SequenceType that is supported is the "?" character. The "+" and the "\*" occurrence indicators are not supported. The schema-element() and schema-attribute() sequence types are not supported.

XQuery in SQL Server does not support detection of **xs:nil** at run time. (This functionality can be obtained by using the "?" occurrence indicator, as for example xs:string?). For union types, the primitive type, not the derived type, is returned. For the **processing-instruction()** and **document-node()** types, only the form with 0 arguments are allowed by XQuery in SQL Server.

For more information see [[MSDN-SeqTypExpXQuery]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224912). For further information on the support for SequenceType, see section [2.1.2.5.3](#Section_f3b992b9a9b943b58371bdf9072da0e7) ["SequenceType Matching"].

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.2 Typeswitch

1. [43] TypeswitchExpr ::= "typeswitch" "(" Expr ")" CaseClause+ "default" ("$" VarName)? "return" ExprSingle

[43] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [44] CaseClause ::= "case" ("$" VarName "as")? SequenceType "return" ExprSingle

[44] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.3 Cast

1. [57] CastExpr ::= UnaryExpr ( "cast" "as" SingleType )?

[57] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server requires that the syntax contain the cardinality indicator, the "?" character, to be part of the SingleType expression.

1. [117] SingleType ::= AtomicType "?"?

[117] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server requires the "?" cardinality indicator to be present after the AtomicType.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.4 Castable

1. [56] CastableExpr ::= CastExpr ( "castable" "as" SingleType )?

[56] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [117] SingleType ::= AtomicType "?"?

[117] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.5 Constructor Functions

XQuery in SQL Server supports the constructor functions. This syntax is an alternate syntax for casting. Any limitations noted in section [2.1.4.1.48](#Section_a30b1f781fce409aaf7f646722d78b06) ["Cast"] apply to the constructor functions as well.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.12.6 Treat

1. [55] TreatExpr ::= CastableExpr ( "treat" "as" SequenceType )?

[55] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.13 Validate Expressions

1. [63] ValidateExpr ::= "validate" ValidationMode? "{" Expr "}"

[63] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [64] ValidationMode ::= "lax" | "strict"

[64] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 3.14 Extension Expressions

Extension expressions are not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Appendix A.1 EBNF

Appendix A.1 contains additional normative expressions that do not appear in other sections of [[XQuery1.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223905). Expressions not covered elsewhere are included in this section.

1. [65] ExtensionExpr ::= Pragma+ "{" Expr? "}"

[65] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [66] Pragma ::= "(#" S? QName (S PragmaContents)? "#)"

[66] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [67] PragmaContents ::= (Char\* - (Char\* '#)' Char\*))

[67] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [83] Predicate ::= "[" Expr "]"

[83] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [84] PrimaryExpr ::= Literal | VarRef | ParenthesizedExpr | ContextItemExpr | FunctionCall | OrderedExpr | UnorderedExpr | Constructor

[84] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Modules and Prologs

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4 Modules and Prologs

1. [1] Module ::= VersionDecl? (LibraryModule | MainModule)

[1] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [3] MainModule ::= Prolog QueryBody

[3] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [4] LibraryModule ::= ModuleDecl Prolog

[4] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [6] Prolog ::= ((DefaultNamespaceDecl | Setter | NamespaceDecl | Import) Separator)\* ((VarDecl | FunctionDecl | OptionDecl) Separator)\*

[6] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. Some of the declarations listed are not supported. See the expression for each token in this document for the description of its support.

1. [7] Setter ::= BoundarySpaceDecl | DefaultCollationDecl | BaseURIDecl | ConstructionDecl | OrderingModeDecl | EmptyOrderDecl | CopyNamespacesDecl

[7] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [8] Import ::= SchemaImport | ModuleImport

[8] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [9] Separator ::= ";"

[9] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [30] QueryBody ::= Expr

[30] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.1 Version Declaration

1. [2] VersionDecl ::= "xquery" "version" StringLiteral ("encoding" StringLiteral)? Separator

[2] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.2 Module Declaration

1. [5] ModuleDecl ::= "module" "namespace" NCName "=" URILiteral Separator

[5] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.3 Boundary-space Declaration

1. [11] BoundarySpaceDecl ::= "declare" "boundary-space" ("preserve" | "strip")

[11] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.4 Default Collation Declaration

1. [19] DefaultCollationDecl ::= "declare" "default" "collation" URILiteral

[19] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.5 Base URI Declaration

1. [20] BaseURIDecl ::= "declare" "base-uri" URILiteral

[20] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.6 Construction Declaration

1. [25] ConstructionDecl ::= "declare" "construction" ("strip" | "preserve")

[25] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.7 Ordering Mode Declaration

1. [14] OrderingModeDecl ::= "declare" "ordering" ("ordered" | "unordered")

[14] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.8 Empty Order Declaration

1. [15] EmptyOrderDecl ::= "declare" "default" "order" "empty" ("greatest" | "least")

[15] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.9 Copy-Namespaces Declaration

1. [16] CopyNamespacesDecl ::= "declare" "copy-namespaces" PreserveMode "," InheritMode

[16] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [17] PreserveMode ::= "preserve" | "no-preserve"

[17] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [18] InheritMode ::= "inherit" | "no-inherit"

[18] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.10 Schema Import

1. [21] SchemaImport ::= "import" "schema" SchemaPrefix? URILiteral ("at" URILiteral ("," URILiteral)\*)?

[21] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server. XQuery in SQL Server implicitly imports schema information from a [**schema collection**](#gt_24c5e446-6e1a-4b2b-a7f4-caeccc632a94) that can be associated with an [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) data type.

1. [22] SchemaPrefix ::= ("namespace" NCName "=") | ("default" "element" "namespace")

[22] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.11 Module Import

1. [23] ModuleImport ::= "import" "module" ("namespace" NCName "=")? URILiteral ("at" URILiteral ("," URILiteral)\*)?

[23] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.12 Namespace Declaration

1. [10] NamespaceDecl ::= "declare" "namespace" NCName "=" URILiteral

[10] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not check for the validity of the provided URI.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.13 Default Namespace Declaration

1. [12] DefaultNamespaceDecl ::= "declare" "default" ("element" | "function") "namespace" URILiteral

[12] is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server does not support declaration of a default namespace for functions. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the use of a zero-length string to undefine a namespace.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.14 Variable Declaration

1. [24] VarDecl ::= "declare" "variable" "$" QName TypeDeclaration? ((":=" ExprSingle) | "external")

[24] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [88] VarName ::= QName

[88] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [118] TypeDeclaration ::= "as" SequenceType

[118] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.15 Function Declaration

1. [26] FunctionDecl ::= "declare" "function" QName "(" ParamList? ")" ("as" SequenceType)? (EnclosedExpr | "external")

[26] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [27] ParamList ::= Param ("," Param)\*

[27] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [28] Param ::= "$" QName TypeDeclaration?

[28] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

1. [118] TypeDeclaration ::= "as" SequenceType

[118] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 4.16 Option Declaration

1. [13] OptionDecl ::= "declare" "option" QName StringLiteral

[13] is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

### Operators

The operators and sections referred to in this section are found in [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943).

#### Numeric Operators

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the infinite value NaN. XQuery in SQL Server returns an empty sequence when NaN is specified.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.2.4 op:numeric-divide

XQuery in SQL Server supports the division operation with the "/" operator.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.2.5 op:numeric-integer-divide

XQuery in SQL Server does not support an integer-division operator. Casting can be used to obtain a result similar to an integer divide operation.

#### String Operators

The standard [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) does not specify any string operators.

#### anyURI Operators

The standard [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) does not specify any operators for anyURI.

#### Boolean Operators

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 9.2.2 op:boolean-less-than

XQuery in SQL Server supports Boolean less-than operations with the "lt" and "ge" operators.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 9.2.3 op:boolean-greater-than

XQuery in SQL Server supports Boolean greater-than operations with the "gt" and "le" operators.

#### Durations, Dates, and Times Operators

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.1 op:yearMonthDuration-less-than

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.2 op:yearMonthDuration-greater-than

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.3 op:dayTimeDuration-less-than

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.4 op:dayTimeDuration-greater-than

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.6 op:dateTime-equal

XQuery in SQL Server supports the dateTime-equal operation on values of type **xs:dateTime** with the "eq" and the "ne" operators.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.8 op:dateTime-greater-than

XQuery in SQL Server supports the dateTime greater-than operation on values of type **xs:dateTime** with the "gt" and the "ge" operators.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.9 op:date-equal

XQuery in SQL Server supports the date equal operation on values of type **xs:date** with the "eq" and the "ne" operators.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.10 op:date-less-than

XQuery in SQL Server supports the date less-than operation on values of type **xs:date** with the "lt" and the "le" operators.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.4.12 op:time-equal

XQuery in SQL Server supports the equality operation on values of type **xs:time** with the "eq" and the "ne" operators.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.1 op:add-yearMonthDurations

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.2 op:subtract-yearMonthDurations

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.3 op:multiply-yearMonthDuration

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.4 op:divide-yearMonthDuration

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.5 op:divide-yearMonthDuration-by-yearMonthDuration

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.6 op:add-dayTimeDurations

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.7 op:subtract-dayTimeDurations

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.8 op:multiply-dayTimeDuration

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.9 op:divide-dayTimeDuration

As XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.6.10 op:divide-dayTimeDuration-by-dayTimeDuration

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.4 op:add-yearMonthDuration-to-dateTime

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.5 op:add-dayTimeDuration-to-dateTime

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.6 op:subtract-yearMonthDuration-from-dateTime

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.7 op:subtract-dayTimeDuration-from-dateTime

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.8 op:add-yearMonthDuration-to-date

As XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.9 op:add-dayTimeDuration-to-date

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.10 op:subtract-yearMonthDuration-from-date

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:yearMonthDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.6](#Section_ebb3822796c84f8e9c2564626aba2d97) [xs:yearMonthDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.11 op:subtract-dayTimeDuration-from-date

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.12 op:add-dayTimeDuration-to-time

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.8.13 op:subtract-dayTimeDuration-from-time

As XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:dayTimeDuration** (see section [2.1.3.1.7](#Section_0a7e02ea7a7f431e8b167940a8c2bef6) [xs:dayTimeDuration]), no operators are supported for this type.

#### Notation Operators

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 13.1.1 op:NOTATION-equal

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support type **xs:NOTATION** (see section [2.1.3.1.5](#Section_0472107722e24d6bb110e2ef3672ad40) [xs:NOTATION]), no operators are supported for this type.

#### Sequences Operators

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.2 op:union

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support a union operation (see section [2.1.4.1.17](#Section_dcb5156092c34962b961416a509962a0) ["Section 3.3.3 combining node sequences"]) expression [52], no operators are supported for this operation.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.3 op:intersect

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support an intersect operation (see section [2.1.4.1.17](#Section_dcb5156092c34962b961416a509962a0) ["Section 3.3.3 combining node sequences"]) expression [53], no operators are supported for this operation.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.4 op:except

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support an except operation (see section [2.1.4.1.17](#Section_dcb5156092c34962b961416a509962a0) ["Section 3.3.3 combining node sequences"]), no operators are supported for this operation.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.1 op:to

Because XQuery in SQL Server does not support a sequence generation operation (see section [2.1.4.1.17](#Section_dcb5156092c34962b961416a509962a0) ["Section 3.3.3 combining node sequences"]) expression [49], no operators are supported for this operation.

#### Context

The standard [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) does not specify any operators for Context.

### Functions

The functions and sections referred to in this section are found in [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943).

#### Accessors

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.1 fn:node-name

The **fn:node-name** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.2 fn:nilled

The **fn:nilled** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.3 fn:string

The **fn:string** function is supported with a variation by XQuery in SQL Server. **fn:string**() (with no arguments) can be used only within a context-dependent predicate.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.5 fn:base-uri

The **fn:base-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 2.6 fn:document-uri

The **fn:document-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Numeric Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.1 fn:abs

The **fn:abs** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.2 fn:ceiling

The **fn:ceiling** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. The standard [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) requires that four types of arguments be returned as the same type as the argument: these are **xs:float**, **xs:double**, **xs:decimal**, **xs:integer**. XQuery in SQL Server returns three of those types as the same type as the argument: **xs:float**, **xs:double**, **xs:decimal**.

In XQuery in SQL Server, if the input is **xdt:untypedAtomic**, it is cast to **xs:double**. All other numeric types are returned as the base type from which they are derived.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.3 fn:floor

The **fn:floor** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. The standard [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) requires that four types of arguments be returned as the same type as the argument: these are **xs:float**, **xs:double**, **xs:decimal**, **xs:integer**. XQuery in SQL Server returns three of those types as the same type as the argument: **xs:float**, **xs:double**, **xs:decimal**.

In XQuery in SQL Server, if the input is **xdt:untypedAtomic**, it is cast to **xs:double**. All other numeric types are returned as the base type from which they are derived.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.4 fn:round

The **fn:round** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with variations. The standard [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) requires that four types of arguments be returned as the same type as the argument: these are **xs:float**, **xs:double**, **xs:decimal**, **xs:integer**. XQuery in SQL Server returns three of those types as the same type as the argument: **xs:float**, **xs:double**, **xs:decimal**.

In XQuery in SQL Server, if the input is **xdt:untypedAtomic**, it is cast to **xs:double**. All other numeric types are returned as the base type from which they are derived. If the argument is between -0.5 and 0, XQuery in SQL Server returns the value 0, instead of the value -0, which is specified in [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2].

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 6.4.5 fn:round-half-to-even

The **fn:round-half-to-even** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### String Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.2.1 fn:codepoints-to-string

The **fn:codepoints-to-string** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.2.2 fn:string-to-codepoints

The **fn:string-to-codepoints** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.3.2 fn:compare

The **fn:compare** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.3.3 fn:codepoint-equal

The **fn:codepoints-equal** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.1 fn:concat

The **fn:concat** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies that the arguments are of type **anyAtomicType**, but XQuery in SQL Server specifies that arguments be of type **xs:string** or a type that is derived from **xs:string**.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.2 fn:string-join

The **fn:string-join** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.3 fn:substring

The **fn:substring** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The W3C specification [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies that the second argument, *$startingLoc*, and the third argument, *$length*, are of type **xs:double**, but XQuery in SQL Server specifies arguments of type **xs:decimal**. The **fn:substring** function in XQuery in SQL Server version SQL Server 2008 R2 counts surrogate pairs as two characters, not one. Starting with XQuery in Microsoft SQL Server 2012, surrogate pairs are counted as only one character].

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.4 fn:string-length

The **fn:string-length** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports only the form string-length() (with no specified arguments) within a context dependent predicate. The **fn:string-length** function in XQuery in SQL Server version SQL Server 2008 R2 counts surrogate pairs as two characters, not one. Starting with XQuery in SQL Server 2012, this has been corrected and surrogate pairs are only counted as one character.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.5 fn:normalize-space

The **fn:normalize-space** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.6 fn:normalize-unicode

The **fn:normalize-unicode** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.9 fn:translate

The **fn:translate** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.10 fn:encode-for-uri

The **fn:encode-for-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.11 fn:iri-to-uri

The **fn:encode-for-url** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.4.12 fn:escape-html-uri

The **fn:escape-html-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.1 fn:contains

The **fn:contains** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies three arguments for the **fn:contains** function. XQuery in SQL Server supports only the first two arguments, and does not allow inclusion of the third argument, *$collation*. XQuery in SQL Server requires the string that is specified as *$arg2* to be less than or equal to 4000 characters in length.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.2 fn:starts-with

The **fn:starts-with** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.3 fn:ends-with

The **fn:ends-with** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.4 fn:substring-before

The **fn:substring-before** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.5.5 fn:substring-after

The **fn:substring-after** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.6.2 fn:matches

The **fn:matches** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.6.3 fn:replace

The **fn:replace** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 7.6.4 fn:tokenize

The **fn:tokenize** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### anyURI Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 8.1 fn:resolve-uri

The **fn:resolve-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Durations, Dates, and Times Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.1 fn:years-from-duration

The **fn:years-from-duration** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.2 fn:months-from-duration

The **fn:months-from-duration** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.3 fn:days-from-duration

The **fn:days-from-duration** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.4 fn:hours-from-duration

The **fn:hours-from-duration** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.5 fn:minutes-from-duration

The **fn:minutes-from-duration** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.6 fn:seconds-from-duration

The **fn:seconds-from-duration** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.7 fn:year-from-dateTime

The **fn:year-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.8 fn:month-from-dateTime

The fn**:month-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.9 fn:day-from-dateTime

The **fn:day-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.10 fn:hours-from-dateTime

The **fn:hours-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.11 fn:minutes-from-dateTime

The **fn:minutes-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.12 fn:seconds-from-dateTime

The **fn:seconds-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.13 fn:timezone-from-dateTime

The **fn:timezone-from-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.14 fn:year-from-date

The **fn:year-from-date** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.15 fn:month-from-date

The **fn:month-from-date** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.16 fn:day-from-date

The **fn:day-from-date** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.17 fn:timezone-from-date

The **fn:timezone-from-date** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.18 fn:hours-from-time

The **fn:hours-from-time** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.19 fn:minutes-from-time

The **fn:minutes-from-time** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.20 fn:seconds-from-time

The **fn:seconds-from-time** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.5.21 fn:timezone-from-time

The **fn:timezone-from-time** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.7.1 fn:adjust-dateTime-to-timezone

The **fn:resolve-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.7.2 fn:adjust-date-to-timezone

The **fn:adjust-date-to-timezone** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 10.7.3 fn:adjust-time-to-timezone

The **fn:adjust-time-to-timezone** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### QNames Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.1.1 fn:resolve-QName

The **fn:resolve-QName** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.1.2 fn:QName

The **fn:QName** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.2 fn:prefix-from-QName

The **fn:prefix-from-QName** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.3 fn:local-name-from-QName

The **fn:local-name-from-QName** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The form **fn:local-name()** (with no arguments) can be used only within a context-dependent predicate.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.5 fn:namespace-uri-for-prefix

The **fn:namespace-uri-from-QName** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 11.2.6 fn:in-scope-prefixes

The **fn:in-scope-prefixes** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### base64Binary and hexBinary Functions

The standard does not specify any functions for **base64Binary** and **hexBinary**.

#### Notation Functions

The standard does not specify any functions for **Notation**.

#### Nodes Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.1 fn:name

The **fn:name** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.3 fn:namespace-uri

The **fn:namespace-uri** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server returns a value of type **xs:string**, while [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies that a value of type **xs:anyURI** be returned. In XQuery in SQL Server, the form **fn:namespace-uri()** (with no arguments) can be used only within a context-dependent predicate.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.4 fn:number

The **fn:number** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. XQuery in SQL Server supports the argument *$arg* as type node, while [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies the argument *$arg* to be of type **xs:anyAtomicType**. The form **fn:number()** (with no arguments) can be used only within a context-dependent predicate.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.5 fn:lang

The **fn:lang** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 14.9 fn:root

The **fn:root** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Sequences Functions

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.1 fn:boolean

The **fn:boolean** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.3 fn:index-of

The **fn:index**-of function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.5 fn:exists

The **fn:exists** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.6 fn:distinct-values

The **fn:distinct-values** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The *$collation* optional argument is not supported.

XQuery in SQL Server requires that all of the arguments to the function be of the same type, and that the types either be one of the following types or be descended from one of them:

* One of the numeric base types
* One of the date/time base types
* The **xs:string** type
* The **xs:boolean** type
* The **xdt:untypedAtomic** type

The **xdt:untypedAtomic** type is cast to **xs:string**. The **fn:distinct-values** function is not supported for **xs:duration**.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.7 fn:insert-before

The **fn:insert-before** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.8 fn:remove

The **fn:remove** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.9 fn:reverse

The **fn:reverse** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.10 fn:subsequence

The **fn:subsequence** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.1.11 fn:unordered

The **fn:unordered** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.2.1 fn:zero-or-one

The **fn:zero-or-one** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.2.2 fn:one-or-more

The **fn:one-or-more** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.2.3 fn:exactly-one

The **fn:exactly-one** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.3.1 fn:deep-equal

The **fn:deep-equal** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.2 fn:avg

The **fn:avg** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server, with a variation. The W3C specification [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies **xs:anyAtomicType** for the argument *$arg*. XQuery in SQL Server requires the values that are passed as *$arg* to be a subtype of exactly one of the three built-in numeric base types or the **xdt:untypedAtomic** type. The values cannot be a mixture of numeric base types and **xdt:untypedAtomic**.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.3 fn:max

The **fn:max** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server, with a variation. [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies **xs:anyAtomicType** for the argument *$arg*.

[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] specifies an optional second argument, *$collation*. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the optional argument *$collation*.

XQuery in SQL Server requires all the values that are passed as *$arg* to be of exactly one type. Allowed types are a subtype of exactly one of the three built-in numeric base types, the date/time base types, **xs:string**, **xs:boolean**, or **xdt:untypedAtomic**.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.4 fn:min

The **fn:min** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server, with a variation. [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies **xs:anyAtomicType** for the argument *$arg*. [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] specifies an optional second argument, *$collation*. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the optional argument *$collation*.

XQuery in SQL Server requires all the values that are passed as *$arg* to be of exactly one type. Allowed types are a subtype of exactly one of the three built-in numeric base types, the date/time base types, **xs:string**, **xs:boolean**, or **xdt:untypedAtomic**.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.4.5 fn:sum

The **fn:sum** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server, with a variation. [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies an optional second argument, *$zero*. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the optional argument *$zero*.

[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] specifies **xs:anyAtomicType** for the argument *$arg*. XQuery in SQL Server requires the values that are passed as *$arg* to be a subtype of exactly one of the three built-in numeric base types or **xdt:untypedAtomic**. The values cannot be a mixture of types.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.2 fn:id

The **fn:id** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server, with a variation. The W3C specification [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specifies an optional second argument, *$node*. XQuery in SQL Server does not support the optional argument *$node*.

[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] specifies **xs:string** for the argument *$arg*. XQuery in SQL Server specifies that the argument *$arg* is of type **xs:IDREF**.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.3 fn:idref

The **fn:idref** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.4 fn:doc

The **fn:doc** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.5 fn:doc-available

The **fn:doc**-available function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.6 fn:collection

The **fn:collection** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 15.5.7 fn:element-with-id

The **fn:element**-with-id function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

#### Context

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.1 fn:position

The **fn:position** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The form **fn:position()** (with no arguments) can be used only within a context-dependent predicate.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.2 fn:last

The **fn:last** function is supported by XQuery in SQL Server with a variation. The form **fn:last()** (with no arguments) can be used only within a context-dependent predicate.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.3 fn:current-dateTime

The **fn:current-dateTime** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.4 fn:current-date

The **fn:current-date** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.5 fn:current-time

The **fn:current-time** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.6 fn:implicit-timezone

The **fn:implicit-timezone** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.7 fn:default-collation

The **fn:default-collation** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

##### [XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2] Section 16.8 fn:static-base-uri

The **fn:static-base-uri** function is not supported by XQuery in SQL Server.

## Clarifications

The following subsections identify clarifications relative to XQuery in SQL Server.

Unless otherwise stated, the specified products conform to all SHOULD and RECOMMENDED behavior in XQuery in SQL Server.

### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.3, Relationship Between Typed-Value and String-Value

C00001:

The specification allows values to be stored as a typed value or as a string representation of a typed value. XQuery in SQL Server stores values as a typed value.

### [XDM/2] Section 3.3.1.4, Pattern Facets

C00002:

The specification states that pattern facets, by their nature, cannot be round-trippable. XQuery in SQL Server stores values as a typed representation, so pattern facets that are not encapsulated in the storage of a typed value are not round-trippable.

### [XDM/2] Section 6.2.4, Element Nodes, Construction from a PSVI

C00003:

The specification states that the processor can use a sequence of nodes that are processing instruction nodes or comment nodes, in the children collection. XQuery in SQL Server supports processing instruction nodes or comment nodes in the collection of children nodes.

If an element has simple typed content and contains either processing instruction or comment nodes or both, XQuery in SQL Server moves all the processing instruction children nodes and all the comment children nodes to the front of the collection of children nodes, preserving order, and combines all the text children nodes into one typed text node value that follows the other children nodes.

### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2, Optional Features

#### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.1, Schema Import Feature

C00004:

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the schema import feature. However, XQuery in SQL Server implicitly supports schema import by using the [**XML**](#gt_982b7f8e-d516-4fd5-8d5e-1a836081ed85) [**schema collection**](#gt_24c5e446-6e1a-4b2b-a7f4-caeccc632a94) that is associated with an XML data type.

#### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.2, Schema Validation Feature

C00005:

XQuery in SQL Server supports the schema validation feature.

#### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.3, Static Typing Feature

C00006:

XQuery in SQL Server supports the static typing feature.

#### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.4, Full Axis Feature

C00007:

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the Full Axis feature

#### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.5, Module Feature

C00008:

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the Module feature.

#### [XQuery1.0/2] Section 5.2.6, Serialization Feature

C00009:

XQuery in SQL Server does not support the Serialization feature.

### sql:column Function

E00001:

XQuery in SQL Server extends the [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specification with the **sql:column** function. See [[MSDN-sqlcolumnXQuery]](http://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224979).

### sql:variable Function

E00002:

XQuery in SQL Server extends the [[XQuery1.0XPath2.0/2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=223943) specification with the **sql:variable** function. See [[MSDN-sqlvariableXQuery]](http://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=224982).

## Error Handling

None.

## Security

None.

# Change Tracking

No table of changes is available. The document is either new or has had no changes since its last release.

# Index

C

[Change tracking](#section_71ee3ded10ff4634b0cb178aa9517248) 57

D

[Dynamic Evaluation Phase](#section_170c1906e9eb4b2789f2b1547c018e03) 16

E

[Element Nodes - Construction from a PSVI](#section_e5ea809f08a1412c9feda87ba17ba445) 55

F

[Full Axis Feature](#section_909e3794a48741b78e337d7d49b152f1) 55

G

[Glossary](#section_dc16c53172334cb690992e3dc400e23a) 10

I

[Informative references](#section_44002f109c0141ffa8180b9eee95fab6) 11

[Introduction](#section_bfa39b59376746c487d8cd2a7344e105) 10

M

[Module Feature](#section_a82bf486c41e4881bfacbdd4d9db39ba) 56

N

[Normative references](#section_a2b479fef4594488bded0fb6a1533c54) 10

[numeric functions](#section_e1f888014f9746118b886e7106a0ac8a) 46

P

[Pattern Facets](#section_b2e56a229a4c45c0aa187f5e1979b024) 55

R

References

[informative](#section_44002f109c0141ffa8180b9eee95fab6) 11

[normative](#section_a2b479fef4594488bded0fb6a1533c54) 10

[Relationship Between Typed-Value and String-Value](#section_84b6e421aec74783b885c882e8f7bcec) 55

S

[Schema Import Feature](#section_27efa8ef02584de89519f3e1413258d2) 55

[Schema Validation Feature](#section_8625f3892de94183ab7d4bff7ce99238) 55

[Serialization Feature](#section_c407c943814e49c2a6ad8ccc31df2485) 56

[Static Analysis Phase](#section_7a3b1e66a49a4326a45545d53e4f95e8) 16

[Static Typing Feature](#section_6f67bc06b50c4f20a65fccd781887071) 55

T

[Tracking changes](#section_71ee3ded10ff4634b0cb178aa9517248) 57